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Robert Berteau
Recorder

The next regular monthly Business Meeting at Al Koran 
Shrine Center is on Monday, May 21st, 2018 at 7:00 
PM. Dinner at 6:00 PM - reservations a MUST and are 
due by noon on Friday before the meeting.

My fellow Nobles, 

As I prepare this it is still snowing outside, I hope 
by the time you read it the weather had warmed 
up some. It better warm up because parade season 
is upon us, we are heading into our busy season. 
The Broadview Heights and Brecksville parades 
are coming, as are many others. Let’s get out there 

and show Northeast Ohio that Al Koran Shrine is still there. Let’s show 
them that our support of Shriners Hospitals for Children is still a priority 
with us. 

I am sorry I couldn’t publicize the speaker I obtain for our Ladies while 
the business meeting took place last month a little further in advance. 
However, this month I have someone from NASA coming in to speak, and 
in June I have scheduled Mark the magician to entertain the Ladies dur-
ing our business meeting. I am also currently working on September and 
October, which will be the last two months for speakers. 

I want to thank all who helped with the onions, I hope you enjoyed them. 

Raffle tickets sales have started. I know I keep harping on this, but this is 
our best opportunity to raise much needed funds for Al Koran and to help 
our special children. In the next few years we will be facing an increase 
in our operating costs, to the tune of $30,000.00 to $50,000.00. This is 
the anticipated cost of rent and utilities for moving to another location. 
Increasing dues to cover this cost will really impact our membership in a 
detrimental way. If we are forced to raise dues just to cover this anticipated 
cost, we are looking at a $75 to $100 increase per member. Why so much? 
Because we can barely cover our basic costs with our dues as they are, and 
I would expect a significant drop in membership because of any increase.  
So that means we will need more money per member to cover this cost 
increase. Let’s avoid this messy issue by having a successful raffle. Re-
member you support here can keep dues from increasing. 

Yours in Faith, Tom Klecan

For those of you that submit materials for the monthly newsletter 
- the Al Koran News: It is important that I receive your letters, ads 
and photos in a timely manner, so that I can assemble the newsletter 
with enough time for artwork, layout, printing & mailing. I have a 
deadline of the “2nd Wednesday” each month to allow this sched-
ule. Thank You, Roger Neff P.P., Editor & Publisher

From the Potentate
Thomas Klecan

Thomas Klecan
Illustrious Potentate

APPOINTED DIVAN
Ceremonial Director............... Ill Sir Al Paynter PP
Fist Ceremonial Master................. Howard Walker
Second Ceremonial Master.........Charles Erickson
Marshall ...........................................Rob Steffens
Captain of the Guard .................... Robert Carlson
Outer Guard ....................... John “Roger” Calkins
Business Manager  .........................  Mike Davison
Chaplain ....................................Edwin Strauss Jr.
Assistant Chaplain......................  Alan D. York, PP
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Divan Directory
Illustrious Potentate
Thomas Klecan P.P.
C: 440 520-8101
Email: klecantom@hotmail.com

Chief Rabban
Mark Bollinger 
C: 440 429-7094 
Email: mjbollinger62@gmail.com)
 
Assistant Rabban
Ronn Murphy
C: 216 702-6785
Email: murphyrm@cox.ne
 
High Priest & Prophet
Terry Hamilton P.P. 
C: 419 651-9720 
Email: hambone1@zooninternet.net)

Oriental Guide
Thomas Joseph
c: (440) 263-3981
Email: tj_638@aol.com)

Treasurer
Jay Flack
Res: 440 655-1747
Cell: 440 665-1747
E-mail: jayflack@yahoo.com
treasurer@alkoranshriners.com

Recorder
Robert Berteau 
C: 216 337-9849 
E-mail: rdb379@sbcglobal.net
or: recorder@alkoranshriners.com

Paper Deadline!

  All submissions must be
in to Al Koran by the 7th day 
of the month preceding publi-
cation. Email files & photos to:
rneff@rencomm-ad.com

Calendar of Events
May 5th - Eagle Shrine Club Kentucky Derby Party

May 8th - Board of Directors Meeting
May 13th - MOTHER’S DAY

May 21st - Regular Monthly Meeting of Al Koran
May 28th - Broadview Hts and Brecksville Memorial Day 

Parades - gather at Headquarters
June 2nd - Health Walk - Erie, PA. to benefit Shriners Hospital 

for Children - Erie
June 3rd - Erie Hospital Community Day and driver recognition 

- Erie, PA.
June 9th - Mansfield SC Wing & Chili Cook-off and Music fest

June 10 - Mansfield Miss Ohio Parade
June 10 - Al Koran Family Picnic - Joining with Tadmor 

Shriners at Tadmor

Even good men can be better...

NOTICE
The Board of Directors of Al Koran have 
voted to extend the $50 “Initiation Fee” that 
was in effect from July 1, 2017 to December 
31 2017 though all of 2018. This requires a 
notification to the Membership - which this 
is - and a vote on the issue at the May 2018 
meeting. Discussion on the motion will be at 
that time, the Nobility being informed of the 
pending Motion at the April General Busi-
ness Meeting.
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When the Great Architect 
calls, then

Our friends obey,
and fold their tents and steal 

away.
To the land where the crystal waters flow,
Where the beautiful Palms of the Great 

Architect grow.

March 2018 Membership
March 1st              1,053 Regular             5 Associates
Creations	 0	 0
Affiliations	 0	 0
Restorations	 1	 0
Demits	 0	 0
Deaths	 4	 0
Suspensions	 0	 0

March 31st            1,050 Regular             5 Associates
Total Membership as of March 31st, 2018  1,055 Nobles

In Memoriam
March 2018

Richard James, Jr.
George W. Richards
E. Alan Thompson
Roger G. Zaibeck

Hamilton Investigations

and Protective Services LLC

Terry A. Hamilton
Owner/Private Investigator

Phone: 419-281-1968
536 Broad Street | Ashland, Ohio 44805

hambone1@zoominternet.com
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Legion of Honor
All Al Koran veterans are invited to join our Legion of Honor.  Our next meeting will be Monday April 30 in the 
Fez Room at the center.  Please join us for fellowship, Legion Of Honor activity discussions and refreshments.  
Please RSVP by return email response.   
Illustrious Sir Ray Combs, 1st LT of IALOH and Ron Buskirk, Commander of GLSA LOH were our guests at 
our March meeting and  led us in discussion relative to LOH activities at the international, GLSA levels and our 
center.  Ronn Murphy, Assistant Rabban attended as our BOD Rep.  Michael Davison, Bob Berteau and Lee 
Pilous were nominated to become LOH Honorary Members and were unanimously elected.  Michael Davison 
agreed to be the Captain of the LOH color Guard unit and it was requested Lee Pilous help with design of an Al 
Koran LOH Unit Shirt.  We discussed attending the Chardon Parade on Sunday, April 29.  Planning to meet and 
leave the center at 11AM.  Mike Davison in support of the Hunters will have the trailer repaired and we may 
get together to touch up the paint prior to April 29.  We plan to prepare cards to be passed out to new Shriner 
Candidates asking for some information and specifically if they are veterans, so we may send them a letter 
inviting they join LOH. 
We are investigating helping the Scottish Rite with ROTC awards and will be planning an Al Koran Veterans 
Appreciation dinner to take place around Veterans Day.  We will be contacting Grand Lodge to see if we can 
help with Veterans Recognition and to obtain Ohio Masonic Veterans Pins for distribution.  Ronn Murphy 
invited LOH members and guests to attend the Mariners Nautica Queen Brunch Cruise on Sunday, July 22.
Our unit is planning to support Summit Masonic Lodge #213 and the Twinsburg OH. VFW with the VA to help 
register veterans on Saturday, September 15 at Twinsburg High School, Twinsburg OH.
IALOH annual convention is in Kansas, April 25-28.  Illustrious Sir Ray Combs will be the Commander 
Candidate elect. 
GLSA association of LOH annual convention is August 9-12 in fort Wayne IN.  Ronald Buskirk is the 2017-
2018 Commander
Ronn Murphy reminded us of our responsibility to nominate candidates for Al Koran membership and 
participate in ceremonials.  
Wayne R Angstrom, PP, AL Koran LOH Commander
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Transportation Unit
We would appreciate continued donations of aluminum 
cans and copper. We remain grateful for Nobles and 
others who bring cans and copper to the Shrine Center. 
All these efforts help the Children’s Transportation 
Fund and or mission to get our kids to our hospitals for 
the care they need.
Al Koran also needs Drivers to transport our Children 
to our hospitals. If you would consider volunteering as 
a Driver  please contact Mike Davison at (440) 546-
9866. Share the experience with your wife or a friend 
... they won’t be the same for the experience of being 
to one of our Hospitals. Drivers are not required to 
belong to the Transportation Unit.... but you would be 
welcome.
Thom Sabados, President
John Tascar, Treasurer

Veterans Resource Day- Volunteers will be needed!
	 Summit Masonic Lodge #213 and the Twinsburg VFW are partnering with the Veterans Administration 
in Cleveland to provide a day of resource information, opportunities to register for benefits, and well visits with 
a provider. On September 15, 2018 from 9A.M. until 3 P.M. at the Twinsburg High School, Twinsburg, OH, 
we will provide veterans with the opportunity to register for benefits, get a first check-up, adjudicate claims, 
and find out what resources are available to them through the VA and other others. We anticipate at least 300 or 
more veterans will attend.  
	 We are asking for your assistance in a variety of ways. Here is what you can do to help 
1)	 Volunteer to be a greeter, a register, or a walker. A walker will assist in helping the veteran find the 
various services he/she wants to visit.
2)	 Assist serving refreshments
3)	 Get the word out to veterans you may know. 
Support representatives for PTSD and women’s service groups as well as United Way and USO will be on 
site. Veterans Administration staff can help if the veteran does not have his/her DD-214. Also, a person will be 
available to make an identification card with the veteran’sDD-214 copied on the back of the card. 
Veterans of the Vietnam War will also be eligible to receive a 50th Anniversary pin and proclamation thanking 
them for their service. (Some long overdue thanks) These will be presented by the David Hudson Chapter of the 
Daughters of the American Revolution (DAR). 
Lee Pilous will have sign-up sheets for workers at the meetings in May and June.  
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Drivers’ Corner
The following volunteers have driven children to and 

from the Shriners Hospitals during the month of March

MARCH THANK YOU DRIVERS  for your help.      You are to be commended

Van Trips for Month   15          Van trips for Year    36 Van miles for Month   6022               Van Miles for year   12590

Date Hosp Van Miles Driver Driver
3/14/18 Philly Lorain 979 Mike Davison Bob Carlson

Month Total 979

3/15/18 Erie Eastside 313 Tom Munro Evie Probert
3/27/18 Erie Eastside 210 Fred Freer Mary Freer

Month Total 523

3/1/18 Pitts HQ 306 Tom Munro Roger Neff
3/3/18 Pitts HQ 315 Tom Munro Roger Neff
3/22/18 Erie HQ 265 Roger Calkins Jack Watson

Month Total 886

3/27/18 Erie Mansfield 420 Dan Smith Leona Smith

Month Total 420

3/1/18 Erie Youngstown 319 Jerry Carden Ted Lyda
3/5/18 Erie Youngstown 258 Jerry Carden Ted Lyda
3/6/18 Erie Youngstown 240 Jerry Carden Ted Lyda
3/12/18 Erie Youngstown 255 Jim Hazlett Howard Merritt
3/16/18 Pittsburgh Youngstown 160 Fred Dezee Bill Early Bob Seeger
3/20/18 Erie Youngstown 314 Bill Early Bob Seeger
3/26/18 Cinn Youngstown 834 Al York Ted Lyda
3/28/18 Cinn Youngstown 834 Al York Ted Lyda

Month Total 3214
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This year Imperial has introduced a Shriners Rifle, and the Hunters has taken advantage of the offer. The rifle is an 
engraved Shriners Commemorative Henry Rifle which we will be raffling at our Annual Spaghetti Dinner Turkey 
Shoot being held on November 10th. Tickets are $5.00 each or 5 for $20.00. Please notice the flyer that is in this 
magazine. We have limited the amount of tickets to 1000 and no more. Tickets are available from a number of 
Hunter Nobles or thru the Office. 
At the last meeting if was decided to have a Steak Fry to be held on Saturday, July 21st. Advance reservations 
and, or tickets will be a must. Other activities are in the planning. There was talk about the parade trailer being 
refurbishes and we tried to do that before the Chardon parade. Did we make it?  For those that haven’t been to our 
meetings for some time or haven’t been to one at all. We still meet on the second Tuesday of the month and our 
next is May 8th at 7:00 (earlier new time) and we still meet at 1000 E Edgerton Rd in Broadview Hts. See you 
there. Don’t forget your ONIONS which are being delivered early this Month.
Off to the FBI… The Hunters and friends have a trip scheduled to tour the Cleveland FBI offices and the historic 
“armory”. This scheduled 2 hour tour will be on a MONDAY morning in August. Numbers are limited to the first 
25 Hunters and “friends”. More details coming … come to a meeting and find out more. 

Hunters
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Four Square Home Inspections
Fred Freer, Noble

6736 Eastgate Drive
Mayfield, OH 44143

fred@foursquarehomeinspections.com
440-446-8000

440-668-2400 (Cell)
440-446-8075 (Fax)

Professional Home Inspections That Bring 
Knowledge and Peace of Mind to Homeowners.

Serving Greater Cleveland and Northeastern Ohio
www.foursquarehomeinspections.net

Providing Professional
Home Inspection Services for Over a Dozen Years

Our March dinner featured  Salisbury Steak and 
Broiled Salmon, wonderfully prepared by the Cleve-
land Yachting Club.  A very enjoyable evening was 
made even better by the winner of our 50/50 raffle, 
Past Potentate Wayne Angstrom, donating his win-
nings back to the Club.  Thank you Wayne!  Now for 
our future plans:
 Hey Shriner!  MAY you join the Lakewood Shrine 
Club?  Yes you MAY.  We invite all Nobles, Ladies 
and their guests to join us for our MAY meeting at 
the Cleveland Yachting Club on Wednesday, MAY 9, 
2018.  Join in the fellowship and fun! Become a Club 
member and there will be no Club dues for the first 
year, and, even better, your first dinner will be on 
the Club. Oasis starts at 5:30 PM.  Dinner is at 6:15 
PM and offers two main course selections, as well as 
a vegetarian selection, all superbly prepared by the 
Cleveland Yachting Club. There is always after-din-
ner entertainment and for this MAY it will be Mary 
Beth Ions, violinist. Call your reservations in to 
George and Peggy Everden at 440-799-8825.  They 
will tell you what the menu selections are.  Lake-
wood Shrine Club meets on the second Wednesday 
of each month except for July and August.  
We would love to have you join us.

Lakewood Shrine Club Crooked River Hillbilly Clan #16

At our March Meetin weins had a good turn out with 
30+ show in up with vittles. There was a discussion 
on trip like a Casino. There might even be a trip to 
Ferrante’s fer a wine tasting trip. But nothing was 
decided on. Da meetin was kind of short. So wein got 
our hound dogs put down  early fer da night. Wein 
meetinda 4th Wednesday of da month. Stating with a 
pot luck (vittles) at 6:00PM and a meetin to follow. 
All flat landers are invited to join us.

FOR SALE
1997 HARLEY-DAVIDSON FLHTCU SHRINE 

EDITION MOTORCYCLE
ORIGINAL OWNER, 12,739 MILES, EXTRA 

CHROME AND LIGHTS
PHIL WELCE – 330-727-0582
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From the Recorder
Greetings Nobles;

We have just concluded our Annual Recorders Seminar in Charleston, South Carolina, the weather was cool but sunny, 
the fellowship was great, there were 110 recorders and 16 of those were first year attendees. We had great instruction on the 
web-fez and other matters of our Shrine from many of the Imperial office staff. I thank all the Nobles of Al Koran to allow 
me the opportunity to attend this most informative meeting. 

The web-fez program is constantly being updated, if you have not registered please do so today, you can look at your 
record and if something is wrong please call me and I can change it, the registration information is in this issue and was 
sent with your dues notice. Unfortunately we suspended 33 Nobles for non-payment of dues, if you suspect you have been 
suspended please call for verification. Some Shrine centers are trying an electronic meeting versus meeting at our building, 
may not work for us but something to consider for the future. All clubs and units are required to send financial information 
to the office and our Treasurer for proper filing, if you have not sent yours do it now; it is required by December 31. 
Creating new members has been discussed at length in all organizations, if we are to grow we need those new men to 
replace us and continue to carry on the work of Shriners International, please do your part to secure one new member 
during 2018.

Nobles, at our last BOD meeting some items were mentioned that are quite disturbing, mainly the fact that your Divan is 
not transparent enough to the membership (seems transparency has become a catch word). Let me assure you my office and 
all I do is for the benefit of Al Koran and its’ members along with our hospitals and special kids.  My office and records are 
open to any member, just give me a call and stop in for a tour of my records. Your Divan has worked to establish programs 
and activities to benefit all members but if you don’t attend you do not reap these benefits and have no one to blame but 
YOURSELF!!! Nobles I ask you to be a part of the solution for Al Koran and not part of the problems, plan to attend a 
business meeting each quarter, you may be surprised what is happening.   

I would like to continue updating all Noble records, please send my your name, address, phone both home and cell, 
e-mail, Blue Lodge name and number, club and unit affiliation, wife or ladies name and your occupation, if you are a 
snowbird please provide dates of being away and address every year so you will not miss any mailings. This is important to 
our temple in our communication with you; please help by providing all information.     

Please MAKE THE EFFORT to support your Shrine Center and activities, BE PROUD you are a MASON and SHRINER 
and a MEMBER OF AL KORAN!!!!

Robert D. Berteau, Recorder 
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Cemetery Memorials, Cremation Products, Garden Art
Custom Stone Engraving & Signage

4202 Mayfield Road, South Euclid, Ohio 44121
14110 Brookpark Road, Brook Park, Ohio 44135

Eastside Office: 216-382-8150 • Westside Office: 216-267-8585
Web: www.jcmemorials.com • Fax: 216-381-7635

Al Koran Boosters  “Al Koran Boosters” help to defray the cost of publishing and mailing our 
magazine. To be a “Booster” please send a check, payable to Al Koran, for $10 per person listed to Al Koran Head-
quarters. Names are listed for one year, after which it is time to renew. Renewal dates are shown after your name.

Ken & Peg Dezman ................ 5/18
Charles & Bonnie Erickson..... 5/18
Edward Heller ......................... 5/18 
Ken & Peg Dezman ................ 5/18
Charles & Bonnie Erickson  ... 5/18 
Norm & Phyllis Melchreit ...... 5/18
Audrey Schmitt ....................... 5/18
Bruce Miller ............................ 6/18
Ralph & Eda Thadeus ............. 6/18
John & Joanne Larson ............. 6/18
John Tascar  ............................. 7/18
Ed & Dorothy Dietz  ............... 7/18
Chuck & Barbara Bradler  ...... 7/18
Creighton & Winnie Bradler  .. 7/18
Evie Probert ...........................  7/18
William Donley ....................... 7/18 
Al Strodtbeck & Ginger Sorg.. 7/18
Glen Jenkins ............................ 7/18
Parker Reynolds Jr. ................. 7/18
Paul Peddie .............................. 7/18
J.C. Wm. Tattersall .................. 7/18
Leo & Judith Smith ................. 7/18
John & Diane Kohler .............. 7/18 
Donald & Merle Milmine ....... 7/18
Scott & Jana Grim ................... 7/18
Jim Lloyd ................................ 8/18
Bill Boyd & Norma MacDonald .8/18

Wayne & Sandy Angstrom ...... 8/18
Wendell & Ruth Cole............... 9/18
Ray Wohl.................................. 9/18
Dan Edgar................................ 9/18
Rose Hixenbaugh..................... 9/18
Elaine Mitsch ........................ 10/18
Lloyd L. Aufdenkamp............ 10/18
John & Margie Haught........... 10/18
Dotty Lockmiller.................... 11/18 
Richard Kleine ...................... 11/18 
Walter & Marlyn Ibele........... 11/18
John & Rose Boyd................. 11/18
Ralph & Cynthia Lindeman... 11/18
Joy Arndt................................ 11/18
Earl & Joyce Cyphert............. 11/18
Richard Kleine ...................... 11/18
Fred & Mary Freer................. 12/18
Stan & Betty Updike.............. 12/18
Arthur Moore......................... 12/18
David Scott............................. 12/18
Roger & Marylou Neff........... 12/18
Michael Davison...................... 1/19
Tom & Maggie Hausser........... 1/19
Ken & Beth Weidig.................. 1/19
Elaine Fishleigh....................... 1/19
Roger & Jane Edgington.......... 1/19
Debbie Saiter & Fudge............. 1/19

Richard Piskura........................ 1/19
Tom & Jere Boyer.................... 1/19
Robert T. Kolar........................ 1/19
Joe Zemek................................ 1/19
John Deliman & Shirley Tipton.1/19
Richard Hoffman..................... 1/19
Elmer & Judy Rogers............... 2/19
Jim & Lois Parkinson.............. 2/19
Jim & Gladys Baldwin............. 2/19 
Al & Michele Budney.............. 2/19
Rodney Anderson..................... 3/19
Bob Powell............................... 3/19
Jack & Marge Conner.............. 3/19
Terry & Angie Hamilton.......... 3/19
Dave & Linda Zmek................ 3/19
Janelle Fyfe.............................. 4/19
Barbara Fyfe............................. 4/19
Dan Frenz................................. 5/19
Audry Schmitt.......................... 5/19 
Richard & Linda Saxby........... 9/19
Howard Butterworth.............. 11/19 
Lee & Betty Pilous................. 12/19 
Eric Butler ............................. 12/19
Gary Brookins.......................... 1/20
Ronn Murphy .......................... 1/21

BOOSTERS 	 exp. date BOOSTERS 	 exp. date BOOSTERS 	 exp. date
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               Once again, we lost a Mariner to the Grand Architect of the Universe.  On Friday, December 1, Mariner 
Charles Schulz took his final voyage to the Port of the Grand Architect of the Universe.  Charles was very active 
in the Mariners and was known throughout the Oasis of Al Koran and Edgewater Yacht Club.  Our thoughts and 
prayers goes out to his first mate Anne and the Schulz family.
               By the time you read this article, the onions should be ready to be shipped to Cleveland.  If you ordered 
any bags of onions, don’t forget to pick them up.
               Our Sunshine Chairman, Emil Arvidson, has reported that sick bay is empty.
               On Sunday, May 27, the Mariners have been invited to the Memorial Day Service at the Confederate 
Cemetery on Johnson’s Island.  The Masonic Service is conducted by the Oliver H. Perry Lodge #341 F&AM of 
Port Clinton.  As in past years, officers of the Grand Lodge in Ohio and members of the Scottish Rite and Valley of 
Cleveland will be present.  The Masonic Service is in honor of the many Confederate Soldiers who were Masons 
and died at the prison camp on the Island and are buried in the hallowed grounds.  There will be an afterglow 
following the 1100-hour service at Mariner Rich Schulz’s home in Johnson’s Island.  Please contact Rich Schulz at 
216-389-2540 if you are planning to attend.
               The Mariners will once again participate in the Greater Cleveland Boating Association Memorial Day 
Parade at the USS COD on Monday, May 28.  This annual Memorial Day service not only honors the USS COD 
but also all veterans both past and present.
               The Mariners May meeting will be held on Thursday, May 10.  The port of call will be the Lake Effect 
Inn in Willoughby, Ohio.  Our host for the evening will be P/C Mark Cain and P/C Bob Schiebli.  Come early 
and enjoy the comradery, chow, and grog.  Our meeting will be rapped to order at 1900 hours.  For information 
concerning membership or activities of the Al Koran Mariners Yacht Club, contact Commodore Ronn Murphy at 
216-702-6785.
               The May Al Koran business meeting will be held at our Al Koran Shrine Center on Monday, May 21, 
at 1930 hours.  As always, there will be a dinner preceding the business meeting.  When was the last time you 
attended an Al Koran business meeting?  This would be a good month to do so.
               Throughout our storied history of the Shrine, there have been numerous Presidents, Senators, 
Congressmen, Supreme Court Justices, Actors, Astronauts, Entertainers and Sport Figures that have been Shriners, 
but there has only been one King.  Who was the King of a Nation that was a Shriner?
               Looking toward the horizon, you will find the Mariners Summer Day Cruise on Sunday, July 22.  We will 
board the Nautica Queen for a wonderful brunch and a pleasurable three-hour harbor cruise.
The Sportsman’s Raffle is set for Saturday, September 22.  This will be Al Koran’s principal fundraiser for 2018.  
By the time you read this, your Sportsman’s Raffle tickets should be in your possession.  Then it is time to sell, 
sell, sell.
               The Mariners would like to wish our ladies and the ladies of Al Koran Shrine a Happy Mother’s Day.
                                                                                                         God’s Speed

Mariner’s Log  – Bob Stanley, M.S.A.



May 2018 ... The Al Koran ... Page 14

		  1	 2	 3	 4	 5	

6	 7	 8	 9	 10	 11	 12	

13	 14	 15	 16	 17	 18	 19	

20	 21	 22	 23	 24	 25	 26	

27	 28 	 29	 30	 31

					     1	 2	

3	 4	 5	 6	 7	 8	 9	

June 2018

May 2018

Monthly
NEWSLETTER

Deadline

Mother’s Day

Memorial Day
Broadview Hts
& Brecksville 

Parades

Health Walk
Erie, PA

Mansfield SC 
Wing/Chili Cookoff

Music Fest

Erie Hospital 
Community Day

Eagle SC
Kentucky Derby 

Party

Monthly
NEWSLETTER

Deadline

Sunday	 Monday	 Tuesday	 Wednesday	 Thursday	 Friday	 Saturday

Sunday	 Monday	 Tuesday	 Wednesday	 Thursday	 Friday	 Saturday

DONATIONS TO SHRINERS
HOSPITAL for CHILDREN

Cincinnati

Richard Piskura

In Memory of Joan S. Obert
Jack Obert

DONATIONS TO SHRINERS
HOSPITAL for CHILDREN

Erie Ambulatory Surgical Center
Specialty Care Unit

Sandra Kemp
Kathleen Stebelski

In Memory of Ken Dezman
Peg Dezman

Donations Processed as of March 31st, 2018
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Korvettes
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In Memory of Donald Milmine
Jim & Tonya Pirro

Joseph Kraws
Greg & Carol Lieb

Richard & Delores Sachtjen

In Memory of Gene Lynch
Norma Smith

June Cass
Dave & Chris Hammer

DONATION TO THE
GENERAL FUND

In Memory of Clarence Quine
Mark & Lynne Perencevic

DONATIONS TO THE

MILLION DOLLAR CLUB

Ray Nevel

DONATIONS TO THE
TRANSPORTATION FUND

Lorain County Blue Lodge 
Association

Cuyahoga County Blue Lodge 
Association

AMVETS Post 12

In Memory of Marshal Willson
Richard Piskura

Erik & Mary Jo Carbiener

In Memory of Ruth Willson
Erik & Mary Jo Carbiener

In Memory of Roger Zaibeck Jr.
Stuart Shoaff

In Memory of Hank Kuhr
Elmer & Judy Rogers

Bay SC
Hillbilly Clan

Lorain Fire Brigade

Lorain Fire Brigade
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Kheedawee Court #6 LOSNA 
PRESENTS  

Hearts of Gold High Tea  
June 24, 2018 

2 P.M. 

$25.00 per person 

Club Motor Estate 

(Formerly Al Koran Shrine Center)  

Ladies and Gentlemen welcome 

Entertainment- lots of great food- Chinese raffle for 
beautiful baskets- 50/50 raffle, Shrine Bear raffle! 

Call Jane for tickets at (330) 606-4479 

Kheedawee Court #6 LOSNA 

This  Photo  
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Construction dust and dirt has taken its toll on our display cases and fezzes in the Fez Room. These 

four ladies from the LOSNA  Kheedawee Court #6 came in to clean the cases and the fezzes... a daunt-
ing and time consuming task. Even our Business Manager, Mike Davison needed a little dusting off.

Thank you Ladies - Sandy Angstrom, current High Priestess; Barb Metzler, most recent Past High 
Priestess, Evie Probert and AnnaMay Hershey.


